

Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600 02 6277 3066 | sdlc.sen@aph.gov.au www.aph.gov.au/senate_sdlc

27 February 2020

Senator the Hon Zed Seselja Assistant Minister for Finance, Charities and Electoral Matters Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Via email:

Senator.Seselja@aph.gov.au

CC:

DLO-amf@finance.gov.au; CommitteeScrutiny@treasury.gov.au

Dear Assistant Minister,

Taxation Administration (Private Ancillary Fund) Guidelines 2019 [F2019L01227]

Thank you for your response of 19 February 2020 to the Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation (the committee) in relation to the above instrument.

The committee considered your response at its private meeting on 26 February 2020. The committee is concerned that the response did not address the specific questions which the committee asked in its correspondence of 6 February 2020.

Accordingly, the committee has resolved not to withdraw the notice of motion to disallow the instrument previously placed by the committee. The committee has also resolved to seek a meeting with senior officials of your department, to provide committee members with an opportunity to be briefed on the relevant issues and ask questions relating to its scrutiny concerns. In this regard, I request that the relevant officials please liaise with the committee secretariat to arrange a mutually convenient time to meet in the week beginning **Monday 2 March 2020**.

Finally, please note that, in the interests of transparency, this correspondence and your response will be published on the committee's website. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the committee's secretariat on (02) 6277 3066, or by email to sdlc.sen@aph.gov.au.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Senator the Hon Concetta Fierravanti-Wells

Chair

Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation